PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE MEETING July 15, 2019

Chairman Tesoriero called the meeting to order at 7:03 p.m. in the 2nd floor Common Council Chambers of City Hall.

MEMBERS PRESENT: Councilor Tesoriero, Councilor Corradino and Councilor McBrearty.

OTHERS PRESENT: Councilor Hill; Councilor DeMassi; Councilor Wilmott; William Barlow, Mayor; Deborah Coad, City Chamberlain; Tom Kells, Commissioner of Public Works; Kevin Caraccioli, City Attorney; Justin Rudgick, Director of Community & Economic Development.

MEDIA PRESENT: Steve Yablonski, Oswego Daily News; Matthew Reitz, Palladium Times.

A motion to approve the minutes of June 17, 2019 was made by Councilor McBrearty and seconded by Councilor Corradino; minutes were approved by a unanimous vote.

I. OLD BUSINESS: There was no old business.

II. NEW BUSINESS:

1. Mayor William J. Barlow, Jr. requests authorization to name the newly constructed Breitbeck Park Overlook the "Charlotte Sullivan Memorial Lookout Point." Mayor Barlow said that Charlotte Sullivan was the wife of Mayor John Sullivan and that she was the one who really spearheaded the creation of Harborfest. He said that because of this they found it appropriate to name the new lookout in Breitbeck Park after her. Councilor Corradino asked what lookout it would be since there are two new ones in the park. Mayor Barlow said that it would be the main one. Councilor Gosek said that he supports this but in the future he would like the City to look at and take advantage of the large amounts of history within the city and use it while naming other things.

<u>COMMITTEE DECISION:</u> Councilor Corradino made a motion to forward a favorable recommendation to the Full Council Councilor to authorize naming the

newly constructed Breitbeck Park Overlook the "Charlotte Sullivan Memorial Lookout Point." Councilor McBrearty seconded the motion, unanimous approval.

THE RESOLUTION THAT WAS PART OF THE MEETING WILL BE FORWARDED TO THE FULL COUNCIL.

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made at 7:07 p.m. by Councilor Corradino. A second was made by Councilor McBrearty, and was unanimously approved.

Respectfully Submitted

Brooke Fitzgerald Recording Secretary